
 
 

   

 

 

 

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 

LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 153 of 2024 
 

Our Ref: TM/PYD/63/95  

  

 

31 October 2024 

 

 

Diving survey and refurbishment works on slipway No. 7 at Manoel Island Yacht 

Yard in Id-Daħla ta’ tas-Sliema 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners and owners of 

vessels that a diving survey and repair works will be held on slipway No 7 at Manoel 

Island Yacht Yard in Id-Daħla ta’ tas-Sliema. 

 

The diving survey and refurbishment works will start with immediate effect and are to be 

completed by Tuesday 31st December 2024. The works will be held within the area formed 

by the imaginary lines joining points A, B, C, D, and the intermediate coastline, as shown 

in red on the attached chart. 

 

Position  Latitude (N)   Longitude (E) 

 

A   35° 54’.315   014° 30’.085   

B   35° 54’.362   014° 30’.081  

C   35° 54’.362   014° 30’.108   

D   35° 54’.320   014° 30’.118 

 

A silt curtain will be laid within the above-mentioned area 

 

The diving survey and refurbishment works will be carried out by scuba divers who will 

be displaying the International Code of Signals flag “A”, while works are being carried out. 

 

There will also be a spud barge within the area, which will be assisting in the works. A 

safety zone of 20m from the area is to be kept while works are being carried out. 

 

Masters and operators of vessels are advised to keep a sharp lookout, proceed with 

caution and at slow speed when navigating in the above indicated areas. They are to 

cooperate with the contractor and comply with instructions given on VHF Channel 12 

and/or 16 by Valletta VTS. 

 

Chart affected: BA 211 




